
Dear Friends and Family,

The shorter days and cooler temperatures of autumn have ushered in a slightly slower pace here in Wales, giving us
a chance to catch our breath and reflect on God's continued faithfulness.

Ministry Updates:
The harvest season brought opportunities to host three harvest services in our area and attend several others. The
Lord has kept me busy in the pulpit, preaching twelve consecutive Sundays across various locations--from local
town chapels to congregations in both North and South Wales. Technology allowed me to participate in a missions
conference in Virginia via Zoom and share updates with one of our supporting churches in SC through video.

Spiritual Growth:
While our chapel and Bible study numbers remain small, we're witnessing something truly exciting--genuine spiritual
growth among our Bible study attendees. Their increasing curiosity and thoughtful questions show us that God's
Word is coming alive to them, many for the first time in their lives. What a joy to watch this unfold!

Schedule Changes:
Our planned November community singing hit a few snags and has been rescheduled for January. We're using this
temporary lull to prepare for the busy calendar that awaits us in the new year.

Personal Note:
Dana has embraced these quieter months to finalize several writing projects that have been in development for
quite some time. These manuscripts were already written or planned out but needed those final touches and edits
before publication. She's been able to publish two of these books this autumn and hopes to release a couple more
before year's end. It's satisfying to see these long-term projects finally reaching completion.

Looking Forward:
Though the pace has slowed somewhat, we remain thankful for every opportunity to serve the Lord here in Wales.
Your faithful prayers and support continue to encourage our hearts and enable our ministry.
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"And he said unto them, The harvest truly is great, but the labourers
are few: pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he would

send forth labourers into his harvest." - Luke 10:2
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